
 

 

Churchwardens 

Mrs Ruth Pepler        tel  01235 762197 
Mrs Linda Hopkins   tel  01235 767121 

Parish Council 

Chair: Ms V. Bosley, Coach Row, Main Street, East Challow 
Telephone: 01235 764068 
 

Clerk: Sheryl Sanders, 5 Hedge Hill Road, East Challow,  
OX12 9SD     
Tel  01235 760394     Email    eastchallowpc@gmail.com 
 

The Parish Council Meeting takes place in the Village Hall at 
7.30pm on the  2nd Wednesday of the month.  
Villagers are  invited to attend. 

Vicar   Rev John Durant 
 The Vicarage  Main St  Grove  OX12 7LQ 
 Telephone: 01235  766484 Email: vicar@valebenefice.org.uk 
Associate Vicar  Alec Gill,  
Tel: 07739 563894   Email: vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk 
 

Village Hall Booking Secretary: Denise Knight  01235 769933 

St. Nicholas Church, East Challow   
( Vale Benefice ) 

Services. 

Sundays:     Parish Eucharist 11.15am   

Thursday     Weekday Mass 10am    



 

DO YOU REQUIRE 
STEELWORK FOR 
YOUR BUILDING 
PROJECTS? 
 

 
 
 

We stock and provide a  
comprehensive service:- 
 

CUTTING DRILLING  
WELDING RSJs UBs 

 

to your exact specification 
 
 

Contact  
Roly -  07836 762345 
                 (after hours) 

 

 

DO YOU RE-
QUIRE SUP-
PLIES FOR 
YOUR PLUMB-
ING PRO-
JECTS? 

 
 

We stock and             
 provide a  

comprehensive range of :- 
 

 Copper tube & fittings 
     Plastic soil & waste pipes 

          ( complete with fittings) 

     radiators, towel rails  
     taps, showers & sanitary ware 
 

STOCKISTS OF HANDY GAS AND BP LIGHT BOTTLES 
AND SALT 

Phone 
John or Ralph: 

01235 763547 or  
01235 763964 

WELL,  LOOK NO FURTHER 

UNIT 15   W&G ESTATE   CHALLOW   OX12 9TF    
OPEN TIMES : MON-FRI.  7.30-5.00PM SAT.  7.30AM– 12.00 NOON 

 
 
 

 

 

Find out about our new home delivery service by 
visiting our website or calling the Dews Meadow Team at our Farm 

Shop (Open Mon - Fri. 8.30 – 6.00 pm )  Sat 5pm 
 

www.dewsmeadowfarm.co.uk 
Oxford Road, East Hanney, Wantage, OX12 0HP 

FREE DELIVERY  
Direct to your door 

 

WANTAGE  
FARMERS’ MARKET 

 

 LAST SATURDAY  
EACH MONTH 

 

Tel: 01235 868634  

All entries for  May2019 Challow News  
to be received by  April 15th please. 

If you would like to place  an advert for your business   in Challow News  
or just send in an item about things happening in the village . 
please contact us for more information. 

To :- Pat & Dave Hudson (01235) 760526.   mob  07787 120044  
Westview House,  Faringdon Road, East Challow, OX12 9TH. 

Email entries can be sent to david66hudson@gmail.com 

Is there anybody familiar with or willing to learn how to use microsoft  
Publisher software who could spare some time to help assemble Challow 
News around the 15th of the month, if just occasionally or as a backstop?  
 

Please contact editors 

Sunday 14
th

 April at 4pm 

Please join us for a Service at The Mission, East Challow 
Followed by free refreshments 

For more details, please contact: 
E-mail :, contactthemission@challowmission.org.uk 

Telephone (, 0795 860 2364 or 01235 771322 

mailto:contactthemission@challowmission.org.uk


 

 
 

STAY AND PLAY SESSION FOR PARENTS AND CARERS! 

Come along to our friendly and welcoming group with a range of play 
and craft activities, and a story and song time too! 
Day: Thursday   Time: 9.45-11.15am     Venue: East Challow Village Hall 
Age: 0-5 years       Contact: 01235 376037 
This group is FREE but donations are welcome. 
Please LIKE our Facebook page: Grow Families 

 Volunteer required 
Every Thursday from 9.45-11.15am at East Challow  

Village Hall for our Stay and Play session. 
We require someone to provide our kitchen support which will 

include making teas and coffees, preparing the children’s snack, 
and cleaning up at the end. 

  

For more information please contact us by: 
Phone:  01235 376037 or Email: 

wantage.grove.babies@gmail.com 
 

GroW is a community-led project supporting all families 
with children under 5.     

Vicar’s Letter 
Dear Friends  

Recently, I have heard a few new words that I am getting my head around; our 
bodies can get into a parasyemparthetic state, our minds have the capability of 
neuroplasticity and we need to be concerned at the rise of what-about-ism! 
 

During March and April, the church has a 40-day countdown to Easter called Lent. 
It is a time to give up or take up things that will benefit our relationship with God. 
One of the words we associate with Lent is temptations, but what does it mean? 
Apart from being a long-running Motown ensemble group, we usually think of 
temptations as things we shouldn’t do but like anyway; eating cake and drinking 
wine! 
 

Jesus was tempted in the desert for 40 days. He was tempted with turning stones 
into bread (he was hungry), changing his allegiance and gaining authority over the 
nations and demonstrating his power and identity as God’s son to others. Now, 
these seem to be okay things to do. We can think about temptations in terms of 
having too much of a good thing or as bad things that we shouldn’t do. The news 
reminds us that people are tempted with many different moral choices and our 
actions can have a damaging effect on ourselves and others. 
 

Sometimes, the choices that we have can seem like Jesus’ temptations; not really 
bad things in themselves. The reason why Jesus said no to his temptations was 
because of his friendship with God; he had committed to fasting for God, was only 
going to serve God and was not going to show-off just to win followers for God. 
Jesus said no to things that would harm his relationship with God. 
 

When we face decisions in life, they may not be clearly right or wrong; we could 
do this, or we could do that? Which should we choose? I am challenged by Jesus 
to consider the impact of my decisions on the most important relationship in my 
life; how does doing this affect my friendship with God, my  family or my relation-
ships with others?  
 

Sometimes we need to say no to something, when we are tempted to say yes, not 
because it is a bad thing to do. But, by saying no, we are actually saying yes to an 
important relationship in our lives; to prioritising those most important to us, by 
not spreading our time commitments to thinly and by keeping our promises to 
our loved ones.  
 

God bless,  Alec 

Pastoral Support 
To help our Vicars Revd John Durant and Revd Alec Gill in the pastoral support 
of the parish Liz Belcher will be acting as local contact within the village for those 
who are in need of a home visit, home communion or other support that we as a 
church may be able to provide. If we can help please contact Liz on 01235 763966 



 

 

NEWS FROM THE PEWS 
 

We will be having a joint Family Eucharist Service for Mothering  
Sunday . This will be March 31 st. at 11:15 the open the book team will 
be there to take part in the Service. 
There will be coffee and cakes in Church afterwards. 
All welcome. 
 
Next Month we will be at Hanney for the Family Service for the  
Donkey Procession on Palm Sunday April 14th at 10:00,  hopefully  
there will be a live Donkey. Meet at the church 
 
The Village Hall is out of use at the moment due to structural problems 
we waiting the results of the structural expert. 
 
Please contact the Hall booking Secretary for further information. 
 
RP LH 

April family services are going to be slightly different due to 
school holidays and Easter so on the second Sunday of the 
month which will be  
Palm Sunday April 14th, instead of a 9.30 service at East 
Challow, we will join the procession with a donkey at  
Hanney. Meet at 10 am…outside   the church.  
 

Then 
 

EASTER SUNDAY 9.30am April 21st
 

St Nicholas Church East Challow 
A family friendly service lasting approx. 30minutes  
Interactive story, craft activities and Easter egg hunt 
Refreshments afterwards 

Parish Council   cont. 
 

EASTER WASTE COLLECTIONS 
 

Normal Collection Day    Revised Collection Day   

Which bin? 

Monday 22 April 2019 Tuesday 23 April 2019  Grey and food 

 

EAST CHALLOW FOOTPATH NO.196/5 – TEMPORARY 

TRAFFIC ORDER 

This Order has been introduced because of construction works 
on the Park Farm development which are anticipated to take  
8 months to complete.  
 

The effect of the Order is to close temporarily footpath No.196/5 
which runs  
between the A417 Challow Road and Canal Way.  
 

HEDGEROW & TREES ADJACENT TO PARK FARM  

DEVELOPMENT  

The hedgerow and trees have been removed in accordance with 

the planning permission (P18/V1571/DIS) and will be re-planted 

accordingly. 
 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

The next Parish Council meeting will take place in the Village Hall 

at 7.30 pm on Wednesday 10 April 2019. All villagers are invited 

to attend parish council meetings as observers and there is a 10 

minute public discussion time early in the meeting when you can 

raise any matter you wish with the council.   

The minutes of each meeting are available on the website.  
 

Vanessa Bosley (Chairman): 01235 764068  

Frances Webb:  01235 765176 

Iris Game: 01235 770412 

Ruth Vigor- Hedderly: 07860 136965 

Sarah Parker : 01235 762565 

Sheryl Sanders: Clerk to East Challow Parish Council.   

e-mail: eastchallowpc@gmail.com.  Tel: 01235 760394 



 

PARISH COUNCIL  
ALLOTMENTS 

There are plots available for rental. Please contact the Parish 

Clerk for further information.  
 

LOCAL ELECTIONS 

Local Council Elections – May 2019 
 
Local elections for the Vale of White Horse District Council and 
Parish Councils will take place on 2nd May 2019. 
 
If you wish to apply to become a parish councillor for East Challow 
you will be required to complete a nomination pack and to submit it 
to the Vale of White Horse District Council in the period between 
18th March and 3rd April. 
If more than seven residents of East Challow put themselves for-
ward a ‘contested’ election will be held for the seven parish  
councillor positions on  East Challow Parish Council. 
 
All parish councillors are volunteers and the work of the parish 
council is  non-political. 
 
For more information please email eastchallowpc@gmail.com or  
telephone 01235 760394. 
 
DOG FOULING 

There continues to be a high incidence of dog fouling in the village. 

This is unpleasant for all and it spreads diseases, which can cause 

illness and even blindness. Under the Dogs (Fouling of Land) Act 

1996 a person who is in charge of a dog must clean up after it 

when it fouls any footpath, highway, verge or other open space to 

which the public have access.  It is therefore a crime to allow a 

dog to foul in any public area without clearing it up.   

Those that fail to do so could face a fine or even prosecution.  

Please clean up after your dog. 
 

Cont.. 

Readers 
 

Apr 7  C. Swift    Isaiah 43.16-21 
Lent 5       Philippians 3.4-14 

Apr 14  P. Rumsey    Psalm 118 
Palm Sunday      Luke 19:11-15 

Apr 21  A.Tranter    Isaiah 65:17-End 
Easter Day      1 Corinthians 15:19-26 

Apr 28  G.Parker    Psalm 150 
Easter 2      Rev 1:4-8 

May 5  M.Mann    Psalm 30 
Easter 3      Revelation 7:9-17 

 

7 April R. Bustany  R. Bustany  M. Perkins   
     S. Giles 
 

14 April S. Swift  P. Rumsey  H. Smith  J. Penfold 
     J. Penfold  L. Hopkins 
 

21 April M. Mann  N. Langford  Ody Family 
     T. Shand 
 

28 April P. Pepler  D. Mann  J. Brown  S. Giles 
     V. Webster  J. Parker 
 

5 May R. Bustany  R. Bustany  M. Perkins 
     S. Giles 
 

Date  Intercessions  Flowers  Thursday Sacristan 
 

        April 4 J. Teare 
 

April 7 M. Mann  No Flowers  April 11 J. Teare 
 

April 14 J. Penfold  No Flowers  April 18 S. Swift 
 

April 21 J. Brown  Everyone  April 25 S. Swift 
 

April 28 M. Mann  S. Swift  May 2 M. Perkins 
 

May 5 P. Pepler  M. Mann  May 9 M. Perkins 
 
 

If you are unable to take your turn, please arrange to swap or get someone to  
step in. 
 

It would be very helpful  if you would amend the copy on the church notice 
board. Thank you. 

Date  Sacristan  Sidesperson Coffee      Cleaning 

April   Rotas 



 

There will be no Church Fellowship meetings in March and April due to 
Lent Groups meeting. 

 

Lent Groups will  all be based on the Oxford Diocesan booklet 
 

Living Generously by Jonathan Farnhill.  Available  free. 
 

All groups start the week beginning March 10th 
 

Tuesday evenings  at St Nicholas Church  East Challow 7.30 pm 
 

Wednesdays at Philberts Manor, East Hanney 2pm 
 

Wednesdays at St John’s Rooms, Grove 7.30 pm 
 

All Welcome.  

Holy Week and Easter services 
 
Palm Sunday April 14th 
 

The family service will join with Hanney at  10am outside the church. 
 

11.15  East Challow Eucharist  
 
Monday 15th April Benefice service 8pm East Challow 
 
Tuesday 16th April 10am at Hanney and 8pm at Denchworth 
 
Wednesday 17th April 8pm Hanney 
 
Maundy Thursday April 18th 10am East Challow and 8pm at Grove 
 
Good Friday  April 19th  
 

11am open-air service at Grove, 12 noon  Denchowrth,  
 

1.30 pm at Hanney,  
 

2pm at Grove and  2pm at East Challow 
 
Easter Sunday April 21st  
 

9.30 Family service and 11.15pm Eucharist at East Challow 
 
All welcome to all services. 

 
 

D H HUTT BUILDING SERVICES  
 

For all home maintenance  
and  improvements  
 

Established over thirty years 
 

Old Police Station,  
Letcombe Hill,  
East Challow  OX12 9RP 
 
Email:  jabberhutt@gmail.com 
Tel:  01235 766806 

 

MEADSY’S TAXI 
 

All works covered (Local - Airport - Contract work)  
 

Call Chris on 07748886792 or  
 

email on c.meads@sky.com 



 Glovers  
Plumbing & Tiling 

Bathrooms 
Plumbing 
Heating 
Wall & Floor Tiling 
Property Maintenance 

Tel: 01235 768613  
Mobile: 07850 687903/07590 220095 
Web: www.glovers.plumbing  
E-mail: gloversplumbingandtiling@gmail.com 

 

 

Come and escape to the tranquility of 

the butterfly room 

 to relax, rejuvenate and uplift. 

 

20% off your first treatment 

Rebecca Dawson 
The Butterfly Room 
14 Hedge Hill Road 
East Challow 
OX12 9SD 
07771 803 488 
rebeccadawson@live.co.uk 

Equilibrium would like to welcome you 
to 

The Butterfly room, 
where you can enjoy a range of 

holistic treatments and take ownership 
of your own health and fitness 

Equilibrium 
Health, fitness and wellbeing. 

Bonny’s Taxis 
 

07753165890 
 

Local runs, airports and  
stations 

St Nicholas Church  200 Club   
 

 March Results 
£50 - No:   54 - Mrs L Rowe 
£20 -  No: 164 - Mr  D Alder 
£10 -  No:   69 - Mr  & Mrs Ilott 
 

We would welcome any new members to the 200 club.  
If you would like to join, please contact Tricia Shand—01235 764222 
or email: the.shandies@btinternet.com 

 

Monday July 7th 7.30pm at Lockinge 
Fr Orazio Canaioni will be installed to Wantage Downs Benefice  
All welcome  

 

HOME START 
 

Support and friendship for families 

Home-Start Southern Oxfordshire is a voluntary home-visiting 
scheme for families, with pre-school children, who are experiencing  
difficulties. It offers a hand of friendship, giving support and practical help 
where necessary 

More volunteers are needed in the Wantage area.  
There will be a ”preparation” course Spring 2019 
Contact 01235 511152 or homestartso@btconnect.com  
for more information 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://s-media-cache-ak0.pinimg.com/736x/5c/7d/38/5c7d3803cf2615f51ff8a71f1ce91f59.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/545076361126075840/&docid=VnVZG0q39yGz-M&tbnid=Q0QZa-jRwKJzXM:&w=450&h=257&bih=645&biw=1438&ve
mailto:rebeccadawson@live.co.uk
mailto:homestartso@btconnect.com


 VILLAGE HALL 
 

TO all users of East Challow Village Hall  
It is with great regret that the East Challow  
Village Hall Management Committee has been 
directed to close the hall and surrounding  
carpark with immediate effect by our insurance 
company, due to potential structural issues 
with the roof!  

 
The Hall will remain closed until further Notice 
 
Denise Knight,  ECVH Booking Clerk 
 

Village News   
 

       S.J.ACKRILL    
   

              Established over 60 years 
 

BUILDING & DECORATING CONTRACTORS 
   
 

 Tel: ( 01235) 769728                                          The Croft, Letcombe Hill,  
    & ( 07831)  247130                                                East Challow,Wantage,  

Fax: 01235- 764326                                                              Oxon. OX12 9RW 
 

Haynes  of  Challow 
OPEN SEVEN DAYS A WEEK FOR 

D.I.Y.                     CAR                                 GARDEN                                  TIMBER 
                                         Socket sets                       Tools                                          Sawn & planed                          
Hand Tools                      Spanner sets                    Stone ornaments                        Chipboard 
Electrical                          Aerials                            Wrought iron gates                     Plywood 
Nails,Screws                   Fog lamps                         Patio slabs                                  Mouldings 
                                                                                  Fencing                                       Doors 
FURNITURE                                                 TOYS                   CARS  BROKEN FOR SPARES  
New Reproduction furniture                           Teddy bears & dolls               Always a good selection 
Used modern and antique furniture                Games & Books  
Brassware ornaments                                        
China figurines & plates 
Mirrors                                   ITEMS BOUGHT AND HOUSE CLEARANCE UNDERTAKEN                                               

      Roadside, East Challow, Wantage. Telephone (01235)  763839/762747 

 

Challow & Childrey Cricket Club 
 

Welcomes playing and social members 
 

Thriving youth cricket, from year 3 upwards 
Three Saturday teams in the Cherwell League 

 

Clubhouse and picturesque grounds available 
for 

parties, functions, matches 
 

Contact  01235  763335  or 
admin@challowcricket.co.uk  for more info 

 

www.challowcricket.co.uk 



 

  
 Amy’s Beauty & Nails 

Qualified and Insured Beauty  
HolisticTherapist  

   Over 12 Years Experience 
Now Located In ‘Headmaster’ 

       5 Church Street, Wantage, OX12 8BL.                                                              
 

Gel Polish, Manicures, Pedicures, Waxing,  
Eyebrow Tinting,  

Eyelash Lifting & Tinting, Hopi- 
 Ear Candling, Massage,  

     Aromatherapy Massage & Reflexology. 
          07581182919 

            amybeautynails87@gmail.com 
                 Gift Vouchers Available. 

 

CHALLOWS ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 
Events booked for the following months include: 

13th April  Elvis – is back in the building 
11th May  Club Dance – Rockers Reunited 
29th June  Blues Brothers Tribute Band 

 

New members always welcome. 
Snooker tables, Pool, Bingo, Darts and Lounge Bar. 

Hall and kitchen available to hire 
Contact: 01235 763430 

mailto:amybeautynails87@gmail.com


 

Dear Resident, 
 
Earlier in 2018 the road running between the post box on the village green and 
Bridge House (the old Post Office) was repaired by OCC Highways along with a 
new kerb installed after the road had become damaged and the original verge 
had been eroded. 
 

Tom Endean, Les Cannings and David Alder are now looking into possible solu-
tions to prevent further damage and cope with access by larger vehicles. This 
follows a letter tabled during the October Parish Council meeting from three 
village residents suggesting that a parking restriction be considered, which was 
noted by the Parish Council. 
 

The parking restriction suggestion has received both support and opposition 
from those in the village and so we felt it was an opportunity to raise it so that 
you are able to add your own view, both for and against, to the discussion. This 
will help greatly in looking at all benefits and all problems with any solution. 
 

We wish to find a solution that is best for the village as a whole and we would 
like to consider the most practical and beneficial options for all. This includes 
minimising the impact on parking around the village green and also recognising 
pedestrian access needs at the dropped kerb by the post box. 
 

For a trial period of three months, residents are asked to desist from parking 
within one car length of the junction during weekdays and normal working 
hours. 
 

We would like to ask if you have any views on the proposed trial outlined above, 
or if you have any other views or suggestions that you would like us to consider. 
Obviously, any solution needs to be viable both in terms of manageability long-
term and any potential cost, as well as account for the need for parking. 
 

All we ask is that you share your views with us before the end of April to enable 
us to collate any feedback and consider all sides before any solutions are consid-
ered or not. 
 

To share any view simply visit:  

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/GT8P8TS  
 

This above link is an online survey tool that will allow you submit all comments. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

Tom Endean 
Les Cannings 
David Alder 

We have had a busy couple of months at St Nicholas CE Primary.  Last 
month we had a visit from local author Kita Mitchell.  She led an assem-
bly and held a couple of workshops with KS2.  It was interesting to hear 
where Kita got her inspiration from for her books “Grandma Dangerous 
and the Dog of Destiny” and “Grandma Dangerous and the Egg of Glo-
ry”.  Can you guess from the titles? 
 

Our Year 6 have enjoyed a visit to Abingdon hospital, as part of the Im-
munisation Minimization Programme for Schools.  The children learnt 
about injury prevention as well as giving them the skills needed for them 
to take responsibility for managing their own risk and how to cope in an 
emergency.   
 

On March 7th we celebrated World Book Day and everyone dressed up 
as characters from their favourite books.  The children enjoyed taking 
part in a book swap.  We are very keen to have a small outdoor unit so 
swapping of both children’s and adults’ books can happen more regular-
ly.  The picture below is the sort of thing we are thinking about.  Please 
can you let the office know if this is something you might be able to help 
us with. 
 

We ended the day by having a very successful Bears and Books even-
ing.  The children came back to school in their pyjamas to listen to sto-
ries and enjoy hot chocolate and biscuits. 
 

We have a group from KS2 who are looking forward to performing at the 
Beacon as part of The Vale Academy Trust Primary Schools Singing 
Festival.  Also, a group from Year 3/4 will be representing us at the 
Small Schools Football Tournament. 
 

Finally, I would like to invite you to our next community event at the vil-
lage hall on Monday 1st April at 1:30pm.  We will be sharing some of our 
musical talent with children playing the piano and guitars as well as a 
group singing.  We are also looking forward to sharing some of the 
learning the children have been involved in this term.  Tea and coffee 
will be available and we will be holding a raffle.  Please look out for the 
posters and flyers around the village. 
 

Warm regards  Elise Keymer 
 

         


